
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

NOTICE OF MEETING CANCELLATION 

 

Due to the lack of quorum, the scheduled meeting for  

Thursday, October 20, 2022 is canceled 

 

 
Meeting Location: SoCal ROC Board Room 

2300 Crenshaw Blvd. 

Torrance, CA 90501 
 
 
 

SoCal ROC Board Members: 
 
James Han, President, Torrance Unified School District 
Jennifer Cochran, Vice President, Manhattan Beach Unified School District  
Rolf Strutzenberg, Clerk, Redondo Beach Unified School District 
Matthew Brach, President, Palos Verdes Peninsula Unified School District 
Nancy Cobb, Board Member-at-Large 
Bill Fournell, Board Member-at-Large 
Carliss McGhee Ph.D., Inglewood Unified School District  
Michael Wagner, El Segundo Unified School District 
 
Atlas Helaire, Ed.D., Superintendent 

 
 

 
Participating JPA Districts 

 
El Segundo                  Inglewood        Manhattan Beach  Palos Verdes Peninsula Redondo Beach  Torrance            

  Unified School District     Unified School District Unified School District      Unified School District Unified School District     Unified School District 

 

 

 

 

Individuals who require disability-related accommodations or modifications, including auxiliary aids and services in order to participate in the 
Board Meeting, should contact the Superintendent or designee in writing at 2300 Crenshaw Boulevard, Torrance, CA  90501 


